To: Asa Foster, Wayland Recreation Commission Chair, Christopher Ryan Fay, Thruston Wright, Heidi Seaborg, Frank Krasin

From: The Friends of Oxbow Meadows

Re: Oxbow Meadows environmental testing

July 18, 2017

Dear Mr. Foster and Commissioners,

The Friends of Oxbow Meadows would like to make a public records request for any documents pertaining to environmental testing done at the former Nike Missile Site. This includes soil and water testing done at the housing development site for Trout Brook condominiums, as well as the proposed Oxbow Meadows athletic field site. It also includes well water testing at nearby wells. It includes any records you may have from the property prior to its purchase, at the time of purchase by the Town of Wayland, and since the purchase. We would also request any future testing you may do prior to the proposed construction of an athletic field at the site. We are aware of the reports on the Oxbow Meadows website, but are specifically looking for environmental testing done at the missile silos (where the athletic field would be located) and more recent testing done after the purchase in 2004.

Please provide an estimate of the costs involved with complying with our request. We would be happy to pay any customary fees. In the alternative, we would be happy to review the documents if they are available on line.

Please send to: Suzanne Gwinner 31 Birchwood Lane Lincoln, MA 01773 sgwinner10@gmail.com

Thank you,

Suzanne Gwinner

Representative for The Friends of Oxbow Meadows

Sugare Barrace